From: Mikala Schmitz
To: Todd, Leon

Subject: Acting Captain Glidewell

Date: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 6:27:12 PM

You don't often get email from mschmitz@lighthouseyouthcenter.com. Learn why this is important

Dear Leon Todd,

My name is Mikala Schmitz and I am the director of Lighthouse Youth Center. It is a free after school program here in Milwaukee and I direct the campus on 12th and Oklahoma. The partnership with the police department has been an amazing part of our program and has given the community youth a great opportunity to build healthy relationships with the Police Department. I work with the CLOs on many different activities and events. They have been incredibly supportive of our program. This would not be possible without the support of the Acting Captain Lt. Herb Glidewell. He supports the work of our CLOs and their work has done some incredibly things in the community. I believe that the Acting Captain Lt. Herb Glidewell would fill the position of Captain in the best way to support the community, especially in a way to support the amazing work the CLOs have done.

Thank you,

Mikala Schmitz Lighthouse Youth Center - Polonia Site Director

1132 West Oklahoma Avenue Milwaukee, WI 53215 Cell: 920-728-4202

Support Lighthouse Youth Center by becoming a member of the Keepers' Club! Go to www.lighthouseyouthcenter.com for more details.

